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Sante Cerri  

 

Renewal of the members hip is soon to be upon us 

and is set for Tuesday , February 2
nd

 at 6.00pm in the 

Martinez Moose Lodge.  

 

Team Capos from 2015 will be notified by mail with 

the 2016 Roster form.  

 

The Martinez Bocce Federation have decided on a 

price freeze for the fees during 2016  so Open Bocce is 

$300, Volo $200 and Seniors $150.  

 

For further details , dates, tips and information please 

refer to page 3.  

          

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

I am very pleased to announce  that we have secured 

an interview with our  very own  Sante Cerri , carried 

out by the Martinez Oral History Project which is part 

of the Martinez Historical Society.  

The link below will take you to the website of the 

Historical Society . Click the òvideoó link on the left 

hand side and scroll down until you see Sante Cerriõs 

name.  

There are 2 parts to  the interview and the whole 

video  take a little over an hour. Hope you enjoy the 

fascinating story o f one of the  founder members  of 

the Martinez Bocce Federat ion,  who helped build  

Grangerõs Wharf , played in the first MBF league and 

one of the nicest people you could wish to meet.  

Learn some very interesting details about  the 

forming of ou r league around  40 years ago. Itõs well 

worth  an hour of your time .             

http://martinezoralhistory.org/

 

 
 
                                    
 
 

News Letter 
Christmas Edition  

December 2011 

 
 

 

 

 

MARTINEZ BOCCE FEDERATION  

                        January 2016                         
  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjitt3e4pvKAhVB_GMKHad_CVYQjRwIBw&url=http://www.mixitupdude.com/happy-new-year-2016-2/&bvm=bv.111396085,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNEYmS_TS3XKPoVnwsJKayzy_IGbMg&ust=1452395708269222


2 

Happy New Year 
  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Martinez Bocce Federation Calendar & Events   

If you are interested in using the Clubõs facilities in 2016 , please email the MBF for available 

reservations . From time to time we will list tournaments and events outside of the MBF.  

All events held at our c lub will be highlighted.

 
Feb 2nd                                    Annual Registration Meeting                   6.00pm  Martinez Moose Lodge 
Feb 6th                                        New Team Registration                     9.00am Club House at the Courts 
Apr 5th                                             Capoôs  Meeting                                6.00pm Martinez Moose Lodge 
May 21st                                           Les Schwab Tires                                                      Doreen Bagno 
May 28                                            Big C Athletic Club                                                       Bianca Olson 
June 4                                                   Italian Club                                                                 Dave Nardi 
June 18                                             Martinez Rotary                                                             Jerry Telles 
August 27                                              Italian Club                                                                Dave Nardi 

JB Services (Since 1972) 

4960 Blum Road, Martinez, Ca 94553  

925-370-1775 email jbservs@aol.com  
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The 2016 bocce season will soon be upon us.  
 

Please take note of  the following date for registration,  

  

Tuesday February 2
nd

  @ 6.00pm in the Martinez Moose Lodge  

 
You will be notified by post during January if you ar e listed as the Capo of the 2015  team and will rec eive a roster 

form for your 2016  season.  If you have had a change of Capo for 2016 please write and inform us of the change.  

 

You also have the option to complete the roster form and print it from the website. It will make it easier for you 

and for the people who have to transcribe the informati on to get the paper work ready. Click on the link to take 

you to our website.   http://www.martinezboccefederation.org/RosterFormInfo.html  

Scroll down and click on òOnline Roster Signup Formó 

 

If you a re thinking about starting a NEW team you will have to  check in at the Club House on the Saturday after 

registration day which will be Satur day February 6
th

 @ 9.00am. 

 

Bear in mind that the line forms early. We work it on a òFirst Come First Servedó basis.  

I have personal experience of this and sometimes the  line forms before 6.00am.  

Iõm not saying that it will happen this time but it may and this is just a heads up on the situation. 

 

As you know, the week nights have been full and only Sundayõs were available for new teams in 2015 . 

Season 2016 could well be the same but sometimes vacancies may occur during the week and if you wish to 

capitalize on it, the further up the line the better chance you have of getting the slot you require.  

 

Open fee for 2016  is $300 per team.    Volo fee for 2016  is $200    Senior fee for 2016  $150 
 

Some Important Dates for your Calendar  
 

February 2nd  Tuesday at 6.00pm in the Martinez MOOSE LODGE (REGISTRATION MEETING)  

 

February 6 th  Saturday at 9.00am at the Martinez Courts BOCCE CLUB HOUSE (NEW TEAMS SIGN -UP) 

 

April  5th           Tuesday at 6.00pm in the Martinez MOOSE LODG E ANNUAL CAPOõS MEETING for 2016 

 

Cleanup Day, Moose Lodge pre Season Dinner and the start of the Evening and Seniors Leagues to be 

announced in February.  
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Indoor Bocce at NorCal Courts   

 
After some teething problems with the courts they now seem much more agreeable to the players.  

Thanks to all the members who gave up their time and for their expertise  to  work on the courts during the Christmas and New 

Year bye weeks and to get them in the shape that they are.  

 

The deadline of January 1
st
 has now passed so n o more additions may be made to team rosters . 

  

FACEBOOK 

NorCal Courts have set up a  Facebook page for their  leisure activities . The link below will  take you to there .  

https://www.facebook.com/sportsatnorcalcourts 

 
òLikeó the site and keep in touch with all the news. 

 

NorCal website is: -                 www.bocceball.norcalcourts.com  
 

Details of league standings will be posted to the above 

website.  
 

If you have any questions please write toêêêêêêê. vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/sportsatnorcalcourts
http://www.bocceball.norcalcourts.com/
mailto:vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com
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 SMOKING IS PROHIBITED  
 

                                
     
As our  league continues to grow each year so do the 

problems associated with this growth.  

Everyone needs to remember that this is a family 

sport and must be treated as such.  

 

Smoking is prohibited per Martinez City Ordinance 

and it is incorporated in the Rules o f the Martinez 

Bocce Federation.  

 

The link below will take you to the website and the 

Rules section.  

 
http://www.martinezboccefederation.org/docs/BocceRules2014.pdf   

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCI3b2JmFz8YCFYkziAod29cIYg&url=http://www.mydoorsign.com/no-smoking-signs&ei=Au6eVY1SieegBNuvo5AG&bvm=bv.96952980,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNG_dGpV_i4XH0hf-7w91zvAQG-RCg&ust=1436565364309746
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Haginõs Automotive 

 

 

 

Andy, Cathy and all the staff at  Haginõs Automotive invite you to bring 

your car into their Alhambra Avenue location for a òFREEó 

complimentary 21 point inspection.  Simply mention the òMartinez 

Bocce Federationó.  

Visit them on the web at  http://www.haginsauto.com  

 
 

      
 

No Coupon required .         925-228-5115 

 

    

http://www.haginsauto.com/index.php
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Click on link to go to website:- 
http://www.lesschwab.com 
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Martinez Bocce Federation Goodie s 
Official Club Shirts  

 

 
In addition to the official MBF caps being offered we are now making official MBF shirts available with the Club 

logo above the left breast area. Shirts will be in sizes ranging from S to XXL at a cost of $25 (PAYMENT WITH 

ORDER).  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Shirts will be made to order. Please write to: - 

vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com  

Colors bein g offered are Gray, Green & Red . 

 

 

Official MBF Club Hat  

Hats $20  

 
 

      

mailto:vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com

